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Dear Neighbors, 
 
 
This week, we were able to make progress on a number of critical issues that impact District 2 cities. 
 
On Tuesday, I attended our Board of Supervisors meeting, where we discussed the very important issue of 
redistricting. Redistricting is required to be fair and independent of political party bias, based on the Federal 
Voting Rights Act. I am committed to reaching the best decision on redistricting for Orange County. 
 
I voted to approve the first reading of the Organic Waste Disposal Reduction Ordinance. This ordinance 
ensures that the county complies with SB 1383, which requires a 75% reduction in organic waste disposal by 
2025. 
 
I also supported the motion to approve rental assistance. I believe strongly that housing is key to a stable life. 
Alongside my colleagues on the Board, we approved $82 million dollars in rent relief for Orange County 
residents.  
 

I always enjoy working with residents to solve community concerns. We helped Rossmoor change street 
sweeping rules creating neighborhood challenges for 20 years.  
 
During the pandemic, the arts suffered greatly. One highlight was attending my first concert in 21 months to 
fund support of the arts at the Pacific Chorale at Segerstrom Concert Hall. The COVID-safe venue allows so 
many to return to performances and the beautiful music within. Check out the Segerstrom’s calendar of 
events here. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

SUPERVISOR’S MESSAGE 

Photo Credit: Link 

https://www.scfta.org/events/calendar.aspx?mode=grid&event=0
https://pacificchorale.org/celebrating-our-supporters-sips-sweets-reception/
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On Wednesday, I visited Cypress to meet 
with more than 200 residents in Oasis at 
Flora Park. We clarified redistricting and 
let them know that their Supervisorial 
District was not combining with Los 
Angeles. We also helped educate them 
about how to avoid the increased Los 
Alamitos sales tax, which sometimes gets 
incorrectly applied to residents of Cypress. 
Just ask for a refund and then call CDTFA 
at (800) 400-7115. 

 
 

Finally, we learned about some traffic concerns that the same community endures when leaving their 
neighborhood. I offered to speak to the Mayors of Cypress and Los Alamitos about a solution. Stay tuned! 
 
We continue to work with Newport Beach officials and residents related to shoreline home regulatory reforms 
and our proposed “Fly Friendly” initiative, which we expect to roll out in early 2022. 
 
Our Second District Nutrition Gap Program continues to provide funding, as we enter the holiday season, to 
support the incredible work of local organizations helping our most vulnerable residents. In just the past 2 
weeks, we offered grants to each of the cities in the District to help support existing efforts to provide 
nutrition assistance to food insecure individuals and families. We also funded 12 other grants to nonprofit, 
community colleges, and Boys and Girls Clubs that serve Second District residents, including an 
organization that will provide hundreds of Thanksgiving meals specifically to homeless individuals, over the 
next 2 months. $1,667,600 in funds have been allocated to date.  
 
We would love to have your help! Please let us know of any organizations in your community that are doing 
amazing work to help end hunger in our District and help us identify our final grant recipients. Continue to 
read our newsletter for stories of how these funds are being used to benefit our neighbors. 
 
With Veterans Day approaching, I encourage you to attend one of our many Veterans Day events, including 
the announcement of our Veteran of the Year at the Heroes Hall in Costa Mesa, at the O.C. Fairgrounds.  
We started the recognition of Veterans early this week by attending the ACPN 74th AD Veterans of the year 
at Anaheim Legion 291 in Newport Beach. I loved meeting 92-year-old Eddy Hoffman of Laguna Woods.  

He survived Auschwitz and the 
Korean War. He and his wife shared 
that they have been married for 64 
years and everyone in attendance 
was very inspiring.    
 
 
 
Be well, 
 

SUPERVISOR’S MESSAGE 

d2.ocgov.com/upcoming-events
https://d2.ocgov.com/upcoming-events
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The following is an update on the Orange County Oil Spill, as of November 4, 

2021 

 

• All harbors and public beaches in Orange County are open. 

 

This week, in Huntington Beach a thin layer of buried oil was discovered. As the 
length of oil was discovered to be over 150 yards and, clean up moved from 
manual to using mechanical means. Luckily, OCPW had their dozer on site for a 
separate project and helped right away.  
 

• Boat cleaning continues in Long Beach, Huntington and Newport Harbors with 248 
total claims resulting in 192 boats cleaned and 43 boats still in progress.  
 

The SCAT Team has assessed Orange County (including Huntington Beach, 
Huntington State Beach, and Whiskey Cove) and the Wildlife update is, as 
follows: 
 

• 2 days of no oiled wildlife reports, so field operations have demobilized.  

• Hotline has returned to standby status.  
 

Fisheries Closure/Seafood Sampling:  

 o All offshore sampling is complete and all samples have been shipped to the 
lab for analysis.  

 o Based on analysis timeline, earliest possible re-opening would be end of 
November. 
 

• Business Impact Recovery 

• Claims (866) 985-8366 

• Fill out the Economic Injury Worksheet (Link) and return to 

EOCLiaison@ocsheriff.gov  

• Apply for SBA disaster assistance here or call (800) 659-2955 for more 

information 

OC OIL SPILL UPDATE 

https://files.constantcontact.com/e5d419c5001/72edba36-3552-443c-80f4-7e42f8fcd20c.pdf?fbclid=IwAR0BuIhKcnAYiHoveN9YOHrXyjZvyaVBvBJJIGvwEcR7V88Qpo8wncALCfg
mailto:EOCLiaison@ocsheriff.gov
https://disasterloanassistance.sba.gov
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COVID-19 & VARIANT UPDATES 
This week brought big news, as U.S Health Officials gave the final sign-off to Pfizer's child-sized COVID-19 

vaccine, for children ages 5-11, with the first doses already available. The vaccine will help families feel 

more protected as children continue to attend school and socialize with peers, family members, or have 

contact with immunocompromised adults. Read the Press Release by OC Health Agency (here). 

Additionally, OHSA issued a new rule that covers companies with over 100 employees and applies to an 

estimated 84 million workers. Companies must ensure their workers are fully vaccinated against COVID-19 

by January 4, 2022 or that the employees are tested at least once, weekly, at their own cost.  

 

COVID-19 STATS 

• The CDC has calculated that for every 500k young people vaccinated,18k-58k cases and 80-226 

hospitalizations will be prevented. 

• All OC Clinics are now offering the Pfizer vaccine for kids.   

• The vaccine for children is a third of the amount given to teens and adults and 90.7% effective at 

preventing symptomatic COVID-19.  

• The vaccine will be administered as a two-dose primary series, 3 weeks apart, but is a lower dose (10 

micrograms) than that used for individuals 12 years of age and older (30 micrograms). 

• The Pfizer vaccine vials for children are topped with an orange cap, to avoid mix-ups with the purple-

capped adult vials.  

 

The O.C. COVID-19 Hotline is available to answer questions about vaccine-related issues, including booking 

appointments, or assistance with transportation. Live operators are available Mon-Fri from 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. at 

(714) 834-2000.  

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________  

Over the last 7 days, we have 

administered over 600 vaccinations at 

our vaccine clinics and distributed 426 

restaurant gift cards.  

 

If you or your family needs to be 

vaccinated, please go to one of our free  

COVID-19 clinics and spread the word 

online.  

http://www.ochealthinfo.com/press/oc-health-care-agency-prepares-vaccinate-children-ages-5-11
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COVID-19 & VARIANT UPDATES 

Orange County Vaccination Statistics by Zip Code 

(Noted: 11/2/2021) 

Green = More than 90% vaccinated 

Yellow = Cities in District 2 (not including those that are 90% or more vaccinated) 
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TRANSPARENCY IN GOVERNANCE 
Here are the highlights from the Tuesday, November 2, 2021 Board of Supervisors 
meeting, along with several other important Agenda items discussed.  
 
Agenda Item 4: John Wayne Capacity Allocations for 2022 Plan Year  

The Board approved John Wayne Airport’s capacity allocation for 2022, including Regulated Average Daily 
Departures, Seat Capacity, Remain Overnight Capacity and Passenger Capacity for scheduled 
Commercial Passenger Air Carriers, Commercial Cargo Carriers and Commuter Passenger Air Carrier. 
This must comply with the County’s Phase 2 Access Plan which limits passengers to 11.8 million annually. 
 
Supervisor Foley commented: 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Agenda Item 11: Authorize CA HCD to Administer Allocation Rental Assistance Round 2 
Program  
 
The Board voted to have the state administer our county’s allocation of rental assistance 
funds for those who qualify for COVID-19 hardship assistance. $82 million dollars is 
available for Orange County residents for up to 18 months of upcoming rent or back rent.  
 
Supervisor Foley commented: 

  

 

Agenda Item 18: Approve first reading of the County’s Organic Waste Disposal Reduction 
Ordinance 
 
I voted to approve the first reading of Agenda Item 18. By the end of 2021, every jurisdiction in California 
must pass a similar ordinance to comply with SB 1383, which requires a 75%reduction in organic waste 
disposal by 2025.  
 
Supervisor Foley commented: 

 

 

 

“I am committed to finding solutions that minimize the impact that the airport has on the 

surrounding community. I am also pleased to announce that I received a commitment from 

JWA officials to include a community impact section of future staff reports for airport relat-

ed agenda items. I believe that is a strong step towards ensuring that all decisions regarding 

the airport take into account the impact on the surrounding community, allowing the board 

to have a better understanding of the tradeoffs involved in every decision we make.  

 

I want to thank the team at John Wayne Airport, as well as my Airport Commissioner Sue 

Dvorak, for their hard work and insights to find solutions at John Wayne Airport.”  

“It is incredibly important that all members of the community are aware of this program. 

Please visit housingiskey.com to see if you are qualified.”   

“While this ordinance only applies to the unincorporated areas of the County, I will contin-

ue working with the great team at Orange County Waste and Recycling to minimize food 

waste and promote accountability.”   

https://housingiskey.com
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TRANSPARENCY IN GOVERNANCE 

 

On Wednesday, Supervisor Foley hosted a virtual discussion 
about sober living home policy reforms. We discussed the 
differences in the Costa Mesa, Newport Beach, and County ordinances. 
Attorneys Nahal Kazemi, Sy Everett, and Chris Lee shared insights 
from their successful litigation strategy to defend and enforce the Costa 
Mesa ordinance (which the 9

th
 Circuit re-affirmed in September). Nicole 

Walsh from County Counsel shared about the County Ordinance. 
Newport Beach Public Officials agreed to consider updates to their 
Ordinance.  

 
 
 
Supervisor Foley also discussed our District 2 Sober Living Home 
Action Plan:  
 

1. Monitor and request investigations by DHCS and CDSS 

2. Create countywide map of licensed/unlicensed facilities 

3. Consider policy options for improving Sheriff’s voluntary registry 

4. Advocate for state legislative reforms 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Supervisor Foley is committed 
to finding solutions at the lo-
cal, county, and state level on 
this critical issue. Please reach 
out me at 
alex.rounaghi@ocgov.com to 
share any information regard-
ing sober living homes. 

Alex Rounaghi 

Policy Analyst 

mailto:alex.rounaghi@ocgov.com
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DISTRICT 2 COMMITTEE APPOINTEES 

An update from Daniel Morgan, Orange County Planning Commissioner: 
 
“This week's planning commission meeting was a study session reviewing the upcoming Housing 
Element. Staff prepared a comprehensive presentation covering the upcoming housing element.  
 
The presentation covered constraints, affirmatively furthering fair housing, housing resources, 
housing action plan, and the proposed land inventory, among other things. The proposed plan 
demonstrates 11,277 homes, as compared to the 10,269 required under RHNA. There was some 
discussion as to whether or not the surplus was sufficient, and there was some discussion regarding 
additional sites that could, or should be added.  
 
Banning Ranch was removed from the plan, although mentioned by some commissioners as a 
potential addition. Other commissioners, legal staff, and consultants from Kimberly Horn expressed 
concern that the site was not likely to pass through HCDs review and should not be included due to 
prior litigation related to being in the plans for an open space park.  
 

———————————————————————————————————————————— 
 
Below, you will find all of the commission and board appointees for District 2. If you have any 
questions, comments or requests related to these departments, please e-mail 
D2Commissioners@gmail.com.   

 
Susan Dvorak, Newport Beach (Orange County Airport Commission) 

Alexander Gonzalez, Costa Mesa (Orange County Veterans Advisory Council) 

Michael Wellborn, Fountain Valley (Orange County Parks Commission) 

Ada Briceño, Stanton (Orange County Human Relations Commission) 

Muriel Ullman, Newport Beach (Housing and Community Development Commission) 

David Lee, Corona Del Mar (John Wayne Airport Arts Commission) 

Lawrence Grihalva, Fountain Valley, (Emergency Medical Care Committee) 

Armando de la Libertad (Orange County Historical Commission) 

Thomas Edwards (Assessment Appeals Board #1) 

Nita Tewari, Newport Beach (Behavioral Health Advisory Board) 

Rick Foster, Seal Beach (Development Processing Review Committee) 

Nathan Searles, Rossmoor (Development Processing Review Committee) 

Vincent Howard, Newport Beach (Assessment Appeals Board No. 3) 

Rev. Rayna Hamre, Huntington Beach (Community Action Partnership of Orange County) 

Mayor Jon Peat, Cypress (OCTA Special Needs Advisory Committee) 

Michael Daniel, Huntington Beach (Orange County Workforce Development Board) 

Peter Hardin (OCTA Citizens Advisory Committee) 

Kathy Boyd, Huntington Beach (Orange County Workforce Development Board) 

Daniel Morgan (Orange County Planning Commission) 

mailto:D2Commissioners@gmail.com
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DISTRICT 2 COMMUNITY UPDATES 

On Wednesday, Supervisor Foley and I joined Oasis at Flora Park in 
Cypress for a Townhall. The Supervisor listened to residents regarding 
the lack of an intersection or dedicated left turn signal at the intersection 
off Enterprise Dr. and Katella Avenue, redistricting and overtaxation due 
to the Los Alamitos sales tax increase.  
 
On Thursday, the Supervisor attended the Dedication of Neth Park in 
Costa Mesa. The park is named after Chief Neth, the second and longest 
police Chief in the city’s history.   
  
We will host a COVID-19 vaccine clinic at Oak View Elementary 
School  on Saturday, November 6th, from 9 a.m. to 12 p.m. No 
appointment is necessary and children’s vaccines are available. The 
Rossmoor Homeowners Association is also sponsoring a Holiday Toy 
Drive from November 1

st
 to November 30

th 
. You can bring new 

unwrapped gifts for children ages 3-17 or gift cards to either of the 
following locations: Ganahl Lumber (10742 Los Alamitos Blvd, Los 
Alamitos), The Youth Center (10909 Oak St, Los Alamitos) or the Friends 
of the Los Alamitos/Rossmoor Library (12700 Montecito Rd, Seal 
Beach).  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Source: Link 

Manuel Chavez 

Constituent Services 

Manager 

Costa Mesa, Cypress, 

Huntington Beach (Oak View 

Neighborhood), Stanton & 

Rossmoor 

https://www.latimes.com/socal/daily-pilot/news/story/2021-11-04/costa-mesa-city-police-officials-honor-legacy-of-former-chief-roger-neth-in-park-dedication
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DISTRICT 2 COMMUNITY UPDATES 

 
As usual, our office is extremely busy! I began this week by staffing the 
Supervisor at an extraordinary event hosted by Assemblywoman Cottie 
Petrie-Norris of the 74th Assembly District and finished my week by 
attending the Cottonwood Church's annual Veterans Day event in Los 
Alamitos, There, I presented certificates of recognition to 25 Veterans!  
 
Cottonwood Veterans Outreach and the American Veterans Assistance 
Group put on a fantastic program for the veterans, providing them with a 
wonderful celebration that truly honored them.  
 
Veterans and active military service members have made tremendous 
sacrifices for our country and have left an indelible mark. The least we can 
do is continue to thank them for keeping our lovely community safe and 
safeguarding our liberties. I hope everyone has a wonderful Veterans Day 
and be sure to thank a Veteran for their service.  

Kalvin Alvarez 

Constituent Services 

Manager 

Buena Park, Costa Mesa, 

Fountain Valley, Newport 

Beach, La Palma, Los 

Alamitos & Animal Services 
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SECOND DISTRICT JOB OPPORTUNITIES 

 

Buena Park: Link  

Costa Mesa: Link 

Cypress: Link 

Fountain Valley: Link 

Huntington Beach: Link 

 
Looking for a job? Use these links to find and apply for a job with the County of 

Orange, within the cities of District 2, or submit your application for an intern 

position with the office of Supervisor Foley. 

County of Orange Careers: Link 

 

La Palma: Link 

Los Alamitos: Link 

Newport Beach: Link 

Seal Beach: Link 

Stanton: Link 

  

https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/buenapark
https://agency.governmentjobs.com/costamesa/default.cfm
https://www.cypressca.org/departments/human-resources/job-opportunities
https://www.fountainvalley.org/261/Employment-Opportunities
https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/huntingtonbeach/
https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/oc
https://www.cityoflapalma.org/363/Employment-Opportunities
https://cityoflosalamitos.org/i-want-to/apply-for/a-job/
https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/newportbeach
https://www.calopps.org/city-of-seal-beach
https://www.stantonca.gov/departments/administration/human_resources_and_risk_management/job_opportunities.php
https://d2.ocgov.com/
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Meet six-year-old Georgette!  
 

She came to OC Animal Care in June, after being abandoned at a local veterinary 
office. Georgette was transferred to the OC Animal Care shelter and quickly became 
best friends with all of the staff.  
 
The team at OC Animal Care describes her as a sweet German Shepherd mix that 
adores any and all attention, and loves to play with toys or get a good belly rub. She 
is great at walking on a leash, with a spring in every step. While she has some allergy
-related skin sensitivities, she will thrive with some TLC and win over her next owner 
with her friendly personality. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If Georgette sounds like the perfect fit for you, please call (714) 935-6848 to schedule 

an adoption appointment! ANIMAL ID: A1727825 

 

Download this flyer to print, post or share at your work, school, or on 

Facebook. or go to Pet Adoptions to see more adoptable pets.  

PET OF THE WEEK 

https://www.ocpetinfo.com/sites/ocac/files/2021-11/Georgette%20PDF.pdf
http://petadoption.ocpetinfo.com/Adopt/
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https://www.signupgenius.com/

go/10C0945A9AB2CABF94-thanksgiving1 

www.Freshbeginningsministries.com or contact 

Muriel@Freshbeginningsministries.com 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0945A9AB2CABF94-thanksgiving1
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0945A9AB2CABF94-thanksgiving1
http://www.Freshbeginningsministries.com
mailto:Muriel@Freshbeginningsministries.com

